

## The

# North Star

Volume 42, Issue 6

July, 2005

# **EVERYDAY HEROS!**

2005 Jaycee Year

## From the President

Thanks to everyone's hard work June was a huge success. First, Sharon (despite her own difficulties) and Connie did a great job organizing the Sock Hop fundraiser to benefit Chuck Humphrey. Everyone really enjoyed themselves and the money could not have gone to better use. Thanks to everyone who donated products for the auction, shopped, donated time and money, and helped to set up and run the event. Continue to keep Chuck and his family in your thoughts and prayers as he recovers.

Second, the M-Night on June 21<sup>st</sup>. This was an event that had been discussed for a long time. It was great to see it come together. We had nearly ten perspective members present. And while they have not all joined yet, I believe we will be adding some new faces to our chapter. If anyone has ideas for upcoming M-Night's please let us know. One of the perspective members will be chairing a poker night social soon. We will get the details to you as they unfold.

In addition we had Ohio Jaycee President Kristi Chilcote and her assistant, Joe Callison, at our chapter meeting. Joe presented several awards including one for Paula Weston. Ms. Weston was awarded Jaycee of the 1<sup>st</sup> Quarter for Region D! Congratulations Paula. Tae Kwon Do classes will be starting back soon. Please contact me if you are interested in joining us or coming out to watch.

I want to ask a favor of all of the board and chapter members. Jeff Taniguchi is new to our chapter and has been responsible for producing this year's newsletter. I don't remember ever seeing the publication look as good as it has recently. The favor I ask is that we all (including myself) get are articles in consistently and on time. I know it would make things much easier on him and I would greatly appreciate it. Any member past or present member may submit articles. Jeff, **Thank You** for working so hard on this. Send articles to: newsletter@northcolumbusjaycees.org

Sincerely,

Amy M. Harcar 2005 President H/614-237-4854 harcarphoto@yahoo.com

# Internal Vice President Report

Oh what an M-Night. On June 21<sup>st</sup> we had an M-Night at Mr. Bills Bowling on Cleveland Ave. I really appreciate the support of our past and present members at the M-Night. We had quite a few perspective members there. One perspective is already planning our next M-night, details TBA. Everyone had a great time, despite their bowling averages. Steve Kowalsky did a great job of getting this set up and showing off his bowling average (which was only 2-3 times what mine was). I also appreciate the help Mr. Bills provided with discounted food, drinks, shoes etc... Make sure to support those that help to support us!

We need more ideas for M-Nights. Even though the year is 1/2 through we would still like to get in at least 2-3 more M-Nights and socials. Please contact me if you have any suggestions.

Thanks,

Joel Harcar
2005 Internal Vice President
H/614-237-4854
C/614-595-8436
harcarphoto@yahoo.com

#### Flags on High:

I just wanted to thank Connie and John Skaggs, Clara Hernandez, and Sharon Arnold for the Great job they did in helping get the flags up on High Street, without them there would be no Flags on High. We got a bit of a late start, and were not able to find a truck so had to do it from the road, but it was a great time. Once we got past the Park of Roses it started to pour down in what turned out to be a very heavy lightning and thunderstorm but we managed to get a god portion of the flags up long with the Jaycee flag and the different military branches. I can remember back when I was a growing up going out with my parents and numerous other Jaycees and hanging the flags, sadly the numbers have dwindled in he past few years, but I know the community of Clintonville appreciates what we are doing. One lady commented as she jogged past "I feel like I am seeing Santa clause, I always see the flags but never see anyone put them up." We are working to get a set schedule on when we will be putting up and taking down flags and once we get that together we will publish it here in the newsletter. We would like to put them up and take them down numerous times a year for most major holidays, but are lacking the volunteers to do so. If you would like to make yourself available for this please send an email to WhiteRabbitsDen@gmail.com. Your help or feedback is appreciated.

#### Pig Roast:

The Pig Roast will be held on August 20th at the Jaycee Arms this Year. Currently we are still in the planning stages, but things are moving along nicely. We already have Entertainment and all the Tables, chairs, etc lined up and are currently just waiting on a few more things to fall into place. This is my first year chairing the project, but I have been to more Jaycee Pig Roast than I care to admit to. We will be cooking the pig and beef on Friday night, August 29th out back of the Jaycee arms downtown. You are invited to join us both on the night of the 19th and on the 20th. On the night of the 19th we will have Food, pop, Beer, and good times all night so please feel free to stop by or come and stay all night. On the 20th we will need as many people to show up as possible to help with the setup and serving, but most importantly to help with the cleanup. I know cleanup isn't the best job in the world, but lets please not let it fall on the people that stayed up the night before to cook and set everything up. No mater what we are going to have a good time. This is something the residents look forward to and talk about all year, so let's do our best to make sure its all good memories. Thank you in advance to those that are planning on making it, and my personal gratitude. If you have any questions or advice please call me at (614) 206-1394.

Greg Thirtyacre III

# **Secretaries Report**

I am gathering all the Chairman Planning Guides and storing in the office for future reference. If you have one that you would like to add to the archives please let me know and I make sure it gets there. All minutes have been prepared and will be maintained in the chapter office for review. Some historical minutes have also been filed in the office in a notebook behind the desk should anyone have interest in those. Thanks!

There has been a lot of activity going on with North Columbus Jaycees. We want to remember Andy Ormistan and his family in our thoughts and prayers as he begins working from Cincinnati for Northwest Airlines.

Our best get well wishes go to Sharon Arnold on her recovery from major surgery. She is on the mend but it will be awhile until she is fully recuperated.

We are please to report on the progress that Chuck Humphrey is making on his recovery. Your thoughts and prayers have been greatly appreciated by the family.

The honors go to our President Amy Harcar on receiving a District D presidential award. Congratulations to Amy!

Congratulations to Amy Brown on her 40th birthday. She had a really nice party and the food was fantastic. We loved the party poppers Amy! Enjoy your year....

Kelly Kassor Secretary kassok@odjfs.state.oh.us

# Treasurer's Report

#### Sock Hop Mania:

I would like to thank everyone for all there help in the fund raiser for Chuck. I'm sorry I could not be there but I heard it went very well. I hear we had some people cutting up the rug. It sounded like everyone had a good time. I will have more later next month; we are still getting money coming in. Again I would like to thank everyone.

#### Flags on High:

Big thanks go out to John, Connie, Clara, and Greg for helping put flags up on High Street. The flags went up on Thursday, June the 30<sup>th</sup>. We got started at 9:00pm and things were going ever well and then all at once it started lighting and then came the rain. John and Greg looked like two drowned rats. We did get about half of the flags up before it rained. Again, big thanks go out to them.

#### PANCAKE BREAKFAST:

There was no Pancake Breakfast in the month of July. We will be having one on August the 6th. We hope everyone can come out and help out a little. We start set up at 8:30 and start serving at 9:00am to 11:00am. It is a lot of fun talking to the residents. See you there.

Sharon Arnold
Treasurer
614-478-9329
Sharonarn1439@sbcglobal.net

# State Director's Report

#### OH BOSTON YOU'RE MY HOME TRIP

Just another reminder that you all are invited to attend the September 9, 10 & 11, 2005 road trip to Boston. Again, the plans for the weekend are as follows:

Friday - leave designated meeting place at agreed upon time. Arrive in New Jersey at the Lincoln tunnel.

Saturday - 6:30 AM - 8:30 AM visit Ground Zero and Battery Park in New York City. At 8:30 leave NY City and travel to Foxboro Mass. Lunch will be at the infamous RED WING DINER. Then it will be onto Boston for cocktails at the renowned Bull & Finch Pub that the sitcom Cheers was modeled after. This will be followed by a walking tour to Beacon Hill and Fanuel Hall for shopping and history lessons. Mudslides will be had at the FROG LANE and then onto Scully Square. Presentations will be done at the Famous Oyster House at 6:30 PM and the evening will end in the pub named the Barleycorn in notorious Walpole Mass (home of Charles James Kassor).

Sunday - report in for travel home when we recover.

Anyone interested in joining the caravan should contact Chuck Kassor at 476-0537 or at 287-7108 so rooms can be arranged. Note that Chuck has received no firm replies so if you are going start making those calls.

#### All-State Luau Style:

The August All-State is scheduled for August 12, 13 & 14 at the Comfort Inn North located at 1213 E. Dublin Granville Rd. The number is 885-4084 and rooms are \$85/night. There will be a luau dress awards ceremony. Contact Clara Hernandez at 846-7330 is you have questions.

Clara Hernandez State Director 846-7330

## Newsletter Editor

I just want to say that the members of the North Columbus Jaycees are a wonderful group of good people and that I am glad to see such a group do good things for the community and for people. I am very glad to be associated with the North Columbus Chapter. I believe that the younger generation needs to be more involved and care more about people and their communities.

If you would like to write an article or submit something, that would be great! Let's keep it positive and informative. Articles need to be sent in "Word" or text format to <a href="mailto:newsletter@northcolumbusjaycees.org">newsletter@northcolumbusjaycees.org</a> or arrangements can be made.

Jeff Taniguchi Newsletter Editor newsletter@northcolumbusjaycees.org 614-865-9697

# Newsletter Deadlines

July 26, 2005 August 27, 2005 September 25, 2005 October 27, 2005 November 25, 2005 December 26, 2005

## Web Site

WWW.northcolumbusjaycees.org

The page for Chuck Humphrey is up. The link can be found on the home page. We will be keeping it updated with information on Chuck's condition and the chapter's effort to help the Humphrey family out.

Also, we have changed the guest book on the site. We were getting over run with spammers and advertisers. The new guest book allows us to delete any unwanted entries with the click of the mouse. HTML code is disabled, so all the unwanted links are gone. We added a couple of lines to the script to allow your title and location

Don't forget to stop by and register in the "Forums". This is a good place to comment or post your thoughts about the chapter.

If there is anything that you would like to see on the site, please drop me a note. We want the site to be as informative as possible. Please forward all comments and suggestions to me.

Steve Kowalsky
Webmaster
614-866-5236
webmaster@northcolumbusjaycees.org

# Upcoming Events

#### JULY:

Have a fun and safe  $4^{th}$  of July

5<sup>th</sup> Chapter Meeting at Jaycee Village, 7:30 p.m.

19<sup>th</sup> Board Meeting at Jaycee Village, 7:30 p.m.

### August:

2<sup>nd</sup> Chapter Meeting at Jaycee Village, 7:30 p.m.

 $5^{\rm th}-7^{\rm th}$  Housing Board Retreat

16<sup>th</sup> Board Meeting at Jaycee Village, 7:30 p.m.

20<sup>th</sup> **Pig Roast** at Jaycee Arms, time TBD

#### September:

6<sup>th</sup> Chapter Meeting at Jaycee Village, 7:30 p.m.

 $9^{\text{th}}$  -11  $^{\text{th}}$  **Boston Trip**, stop at Ground 0 in New York

 $11^{th}$  Remember 09/11/01

20<sup>th</sup> Board Meeting at Jaycee Village, 7:30 p.m.

# All-State Ludu Style! August 12, 13, 14, 2005



# Comfort Inn North

(614) 885-4084 1213 E Dublin-Granville Rd (Rt 161 in Columbus) Worthington, OH 43229

Rooms: \$85/night, + tax

Room hold block ends July 11th

#### **Directions**:

Take I-71 to the north side of Columbus
Take the Rt. 161 exit
Go East off the exit
The hotel is on the south side of 161, just beyond the overpass

## Mail Pre-Registration to:

PO Box 2134, Columbus, OH 43216-2134 Make checks payable to: **The Ohio Jaycess** Questions to: Marie Thomas 419-308-3869

Name	Phone with area code
Address	E-mail
City/State/Zip	Chapter
State Officer Title	Region District

Registration Fee (required)	\$	7
Friday Night Party	\$	5
Saturday Night Party	\$	5
Total Package (before July 31 <sup>st</sup> )	\$1	17
Late fee (after July 31 <sup>st</sup> )	\$	3
Total Package (after July 31 <sup>st</sup> )	\$2	20

Total Paid: \_\_\_\_\_

# DONT MISS YOUR

# PRIME

# **CPPORTUNITY**

This is a great time for all Jaycees to improve their leadership skills!

<u>JCI PRIME</u> is designed to present new and interesting challenges to Jaycees and non-Jaycees who want to develop their skills as trainers for use in their communities, work place and chapters. You will learn presentations skills and how to interact in groups, plus more!

For complete information, call: Marie Thomas

Ohio Jaycees Management Development Vice President (419) 308-3869 or e-mail: mthomas@wcnet.org

To enroll in Ohio's August class, complete and return the registration form below.

Cost is \$100 if postmarked by June 10; registration at \$125 is open until July 22.

Yes! I want to register for PRIME training, Aug. 26-28 in Columbus, Ohio				
Name:				
Address: Chapter name:				
		E-mail		
Enclosed is \$ to confirm my registration for the Aug. 26-28 PRIME class (\$100 if postmarked by June 10; after than, \$125 through deadline of July 22)  Method of payment □Check □ Money Order □ VISA □ MasterCard □ Discover □ Credit card number:				
		Expiration date:		
Signature:				
   <i>MAKE CHECKS PAYAI</i>	BLE TO: Ohio Jaycees	Bowling Green, OH 43402.		